City of Bay Village
PLANNING, ZONING, PUBLIC BUILDINGS AND GROUNDS COMMITTEE
February 22, 2022
5:30 p.m.

Members Present:  Councilman Peter J. Winzig, Chair
Councilwoman Lydia DeGeorge
Councilman Michael Greco

Also Present: Law Director Barbour
Councilman Tom Kelly
Councilwoman Sara Byrnes Maier
Building Director Eric Tuck-Macalla
Director of Public Service and Properties Liskovec

Audience Debra Jesionowski, Pat McGannon, Madison MacArthur

Via Zoom: Timothy Doyle, Nick Dios, Colby Sattler

Councilman Peter J. Winzig, Chairman of the Planning, Zoning, Public Buildings and Grounds
Committee, called the meeting to order at 5:30 p.m., thanking everyone in attendance for coming

to the meeting this evening.

Tree Ordinance

Mr. Winzig stated that this evening’s meeting will focus on the Tree Ordinance. The Planning and
Zoning Committee has had a number of very good meetings for the past few years. The document
that was originally presented in 2017 has gone through review by both the Service Department,
this Committee, and residents have also commented. One resident went through the entire
proposed ordinance and made recommendations to strengthen the ordinance. We will touch back
on previous discussions tonight. Each of us has done some research, looking for other cities that
have stronger tree ordinances, and looking for insights into permitting, removal of trees, protecting
certain areas and the whole concept of making our tree canopy better and stronger long term.

Mr. Winzig advised that the City completed a tree inventory in 2019, which can be viewed on the
City website. There was a complete survey done of the City and 3,306 trees identified with a value
of over $11 million. They published an executive summary and they are currently working on
trying to address the trees that are in distress and the trees that are dead. Those are outlined in the
report. Director of Public Service and Properties Liskovec has related that they are working on
those trees that are suffering and also working in a replacement program.

A request has been made for a more formal tree plan for the City. We currently do not have a tree
plan. We have a plan for the roads, a plan for the sidewalks, a plan for the sewers, a plan for the
equipment, but we currently don’t have a total plan for trees from a long term perspective: three,
five, seven, or ten years. There is an emotional commitment to replenish or replace, but we
currently do not have a plan. That has been discussed by both the Service Department and the
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Tree Commission. It is hopeful that this is something Councilman Kelly can assist with as
Council’s representative to the Tree Commission. Mr. Winzig stated that he would personally
recommend establishing a plan so there will be some metrics to see not only how we are fixing

from the tree inventory report, but overall how we are doing as a City and how we can keep
reinvesting.

Good insights have been received from Law Director Barbour, not only the language in the
proposed ordinance, but also the concept of permitting. Should we have residents complete a
permit much like they do with electric and gas, as well as work inside their home for builders? Is
that something we want to make a recommendation for in the ordinance?

There has been discussion about asking residents to actually pay a fee when a tree is removed from

property. One meeting was held regarding federal and state law and that may be something we do
not consider in the ordinance because of the issues we would face.

The idea of some kind of fee system was discussed when people remove trees from their property
in a development situation, whether it is a contractor for commercial development or even a
resident putting on an addition and trees are removed and not replaced. Could money go into a
fund that we could then use to buy more trees for the City?

Mr. Winzig referred to the documents he distributed this evening (copies attached). The section
on the top is the current ordinance. The color coding is broken down into:

Maintenance/Responsibility Issues Yellow
Protection/Harm/Preservation Green
Planting/Restoring/Removing Gray
Role of the City/Compliance/Penalty Blue

When comparing the current ordinance to the proposed ordinance, the red and orange colors are
sections that were added, and some were actually repeated.

The second and third document is the old ordinance and the newproposed ordinance to look at side
by side.

Mr. Winzig noted that there is quite a bit of language about things we should not do with trees.

Removal and planting are physical things that are done and are under the concept of restoration;
removing, replanting and restoring the footprint.

The difference between the rules of public space that the City follows, and the rules for residential
space, and rules for commercial, church, and school space in the community, as well as areas
butting up against each other are included in the document.

Mr. Greco asked if there is a need for an arborist input. Mr. Winzig stated that there is an arborist
on the Tree Commission, and there are two arborists in the Service Department.
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Mr. Greco asked which department would handle the permitting. Mr. Winzig stated that this
question remains to be determined. Currently the Building Department manages permits on the
construction side, and the question remains that in the event we did permitting whereone would go
for that and what department would be responsible.

Mr. Winzig stated that part of the permitting process is to make sure that accredited contractors
are used. He displayed a flyer that was placed in his mail box advertising tree and shrub trimming,
tree and shrub removal, fast, friendly and fully insured, with a phone number, Mr. Winzig stated
that he does not know if the person is an arborist. The thought on the ordinance was to have people
complete a permit which would include the fact that they are hiring an accredited provider to come
into the community and do the work. From the City standpoint, there would be requirements for

safety guidelines on site, traffic control, insurance and removal of material. There currently is not
a permitting process.

Mr. Greco asked if the City would provide a list of recommended tree contractors.

Building Director Tuck-Macalla stated that the Building Department has a list of contractors. The
only requirement to be placed on the list is to show proof of insurance, provide contact information
and pay a registration fee of $100. Law Director Barbour stated that the reason the City does not
get into the business of approving contractors is that it can be ripe with problems. If the City
approves someone and they turn out to not be good at their job, would the residents hold the City
responsible for a poor job that there was no way of knowing that would occur?

Ms. DeGeorge noted that the City still encounters that problem when they pass on a referral list.
The resident feels that because the City provided the list they could expect good service,

Mr. Barbour stated that when they deal with the Building Department the Building Department

makes it clear what the list consists of. He noted that some may just find it convenient to blame
the City.

Mr. Tuck-Macalla stated that the website gives a list of every type of contractor so that no one can
accuse the Building Department of not being included.

Mr. Winzig clarified with Mr. Tuck-Macalla that the contractors are registered but not vetted.
Mr. Pat McGannon asked if the list could indicate that the contractor has an arborist on staff.

Mr. Tuck-Macalla stated that they currently have the tree contractors indicate whether or not they

have an arborist when they register. It would not be wise to keep someone off a list because they
don’t have a certain certification.

Proposed Additions to the Tree Ordinance

Mr. Winzig stated that the first proposed addition to the ordinance is the Purpose, (547.01)
followed by Definitions (547.02).
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547.01 Purpose

Mr. Winzig noted that he underlined the words “conserve and protect” in the first sentence, as well
as the word “existing” in reference to trees. He noted that this is not necessarily an ordinance for
future planting, as it is for the existing canopy. The bullet point list provided under the purpose of
conserving and protecting includes coverage for image, value, tree canopy, air pollution and
energy management, dust filtration, and wildlife.

He noted that the list is very complete and he added thoughts at the bottom of the list, including
the requirement that all property owners and contractors adhere to ANSI A300 standards for tree
maintenance in Bay Village. Mr. Winzig stated that he is curious how residents can be required
to follow those guidelines, and how would this be enforced.

Mr. Barbour stated that it would be necessary to have an ordinance in place that would require that
any tree cutting be performed by somebody with those guidelines and then there would need to be
a mechanism in place where it could be determined whether or not those guidelines were met and
a process in place whether they were qualified to administer the standards, as well as somebody
on the scene to make sure they were following the standards. In the event that a tree was taken
down there would have to be a way to hold the homeowner responsible. The homeowner would
have to prove that all this things happened if the City is not able to have somebody on the site who
is qualified to determine that the ANSI A300 standards have been met.

Mr. Tuck-Macalla stated that there would have to be a penalty if those things are not done.
Mr. Winzig asked if the requirement should include property owners as well as contractors.

Mr. Winzig noted that he looked up the ANSI A300 guidelines and they are hundreds of pages. It
is a national recommendation. They are standards, not rules or requirements, they are a guideline.

It would have to be determined that a person did not follow a guideline as opposed to a law or
requirement,

Ms. DeGeorge stated that we tend to hold a resident responsible even if the contractor makes a
mistake. This is consistent with what we already do — hold the property owner responsible in
tandem with the contractor. The property owner bears the burden of coming in and explaining
what happened with the contractor.

Mr. Barbour stated that from a legal standpoint it is permissible to hold the property owner
responsible.

Mr. Barbour stated that from his perspective as the City’s Law Director before the ANSI A300
standards are applicable to an ordinance the Committee needs to know what they are.

Mr. Winzig read his note in the document stating that ANSI A300 “standards” (not laws) are
excellent guidelines, but may not be realistic for average residents. Is there a way to provide
“pruning” guidelines for residents? (Tree Commission web page?)






























